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The House Builders Federation, representing the house building industry in England and Wales, broadly supports the establishment of residential PIFs. 

Members would welcome any additional source of demand for housing, especially if the flow of funds provided a fairly stable source of demand and helped reduce volatility in the housing market.

Sale of bulk units to a PIF could help with large developments by generating an early, more secure return, rather than having to rely on a multitude of speculative sales to individual home buyers and investors.

We leave the technical and tax aspects of PIFs to the experts at BPF and RICS.

However we have two concerns.

First, the timing of the launch of PIFs in relation to the market cycle will be important. Adding a sudden inflow of funds and demand in the midst of a housing boom would add to inflationary pressures and risk adding to instability.

Second, adding to housing demand without a compensating increase in the supply of land with planning permission and adequate infrastructure provision would simply drive up house prices and add to market instability. Therefore planning reform, as well as expansion of the capacity of the house building industry, are essential pre-conditions for the establishment of PIFs.
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